



Defford and Besford Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

of Tuesday 8th May 2012
at Defford Village Hall

Present: 
Cllrs Robert Bemand (Chairman), Sonja Lee, Ian Spiers, Patricia Steel, Roy Shepherd, Hazel Wakefield and Ron Davis (arrived at 8.40pm)
Also present:
 Jo Adams (Clerk); Michael Pegg, VHMC; Alan Fazey, Defford Garden Club; Roy Ottley, Defford Pathfinders; Mike Sparrow, Defford Bowling Club; Simon Williams, Community Support Officer West Mercia Police; 16 members of the public

1. Apologies

Apologies had been received by Cllrs Clive Woods, Ron Davis and County Cllr Adrian Hardman.  Apologies for late arrival had been received from Cllr Sonja Lee. 
2. Minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 31st May 2011

It was resolved that the Minutes of the meeting of the 23rd March 2010 should be accepted and signed as a true record. 

3. Report from CSO Simon Williams of West Mercia Police Local Policing Team

Mr Williams reported that in the past year (1st May 2011 – 1/5/2012) there had been 23 crimes in Defford and 23 crimes in Besford. He advised the public to be wary of door sellers some of whom would attempt to sell products to homeowners at inflated prices, particularly targeting the elderly and vulnerable. Other common deception crimes were phone scams including credit insurance scams whereby a caller says that they need to refund money and asks for bank card details in order to do this. 
4. Chairman’s Annual Report – Cllr Robert Bemand

The Chairman presented his report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes. 
5. District Councillor’s Annual Report – Cllr Ron Davis

Cllr Davis had sent apologies but had submitted a written report which is attached to these minutes. 
6. County Councillor’s Annual Report – Cllr Adrian Hardman

Councillor Hardman was not present. 
7. Report from the Village Hall Management Committee

Mike Pegg of the VHMC presented his report, a copy of which is attached to these minutes. 

8. Reports from Village Organisations

Spring Bank Quilters

Hazel Wakefield explained that the Spring Bank Quilters started out as a group of friends and now has 25 members and a waiting list. The group recently celebrated its 20th anniversary. The group meets on the 4th Monday in the month in the afternoon. There are speakers at some meetings as well as workshops, which involve some machine work and some hand sewing work. The group have held 3 exhibitions in St James’s Church and last October held a big exhibition in the Village Hall which raised £600 for the Hall. 

The group have made quilts to send abroad for overseas aid and have donated quilts to be raffled for local charities. In 2011 they answered an appeal to make quilts for teams competing in the London Olympics. Although the group have limited places for membership, visitors are very welcome to the group’s meetings. 

Defford Garden Club 

Alan Fazey informed the meeting that the Garden Club was formed in 1981. The first meeting was held in early 1982 and the monthly meetings and raffle was started. The first Annual Village Show took place in 1982 and many parishioners entered the competition. In the last few years  there had not been enough entries to run the show, although this was regularly reviewed. However, there is an annual plant show in May and trips are arranged such as upcoming visits to Coughton Court and Blenheim Palace. Six of the years meetings invite a speaker: in the early days of the Club a speaker could be booked for £15 - £20 but now the cost can be as much as £300. Mr Fazey assured a warm welcome to any new members to the Club. 

Defford Pathfinders 

Roy Ottley gave apologies on behalf of Heather Greenhalgh who was unable to attend the meeting. He explained that the Pathfinders had started in 1994 as a group hoping to get fit by walking. The group walks footpaths in the area and maintain the network of paths for others to enjoy. Walks take place on 50 weeks out of 52 in the year, starting at 6.30pm in summer with day walks in winter. Two meetings take place to decide the programme for the year and the walks are advertised in the Parish News every month. Currently there are 36 members and new members are always welcomed. 

Defford Bowling Club

Mike Sparrow, Chairman of the Bowling Club informed the meeting that the Bowling Club had started 4 years ago, playing at the old Village Hall. The move to the new Village Hall had provided the space to play on two mats and the opportunity therefore to play in the Gloucestershire League. The group play in both the summer and winter leagues with bowling on Wednesday afternoons and Thursday evenings as well as social evenings during their yearly calendar.

Parish Plan Steering Group
Preliminary work had been carried out talking to parishioners at various events to find out what was of interest and concern to them, and these discussions had informed the content of the survey. Cllr Lee informed the meeting that the Parish Survey had now been circulated to all households and that so far a high level of reponses had been received. The  surveys would be analysed and the issues would be allocated to the appropriate authorities with the Parish Plan published in due course. 
Parochial Church Council
Cllr Roy Shepherd read out the report from Reverend Susan Renshaw, a copy of which is attached to these minutes. 
9. Parishioners Open Forum

A parishioner noted that the car park needed additional lighting in the evenings. Frequently the Bridge Club would be in darkness in the car park when they finished on Monday evenings and another solar light could perhaps help. The Chairman noted that the issue of additional lighting had been discussed at the last Council meeting and investigations were ongoing. 
A parishioners asked about the Sunday bus service. Cllr Steel replied that a meeting had been scheduled to go through the detail of the scheme and that these would be published in due course. 
A parishioner noted that Pershore Town Council had bought Pershore Library and suggested that this was a cause worthy of the Parish Council’s support. 

A parishioner reported a water leak from the drain on the Upton Road. Severn Trent have carried out some investigations and have confirmed that it is not caused by a burst pipe. 
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